
Dear Parents and Athletes:  
  
Tryouts are held for a few of our sports and we would like to share more information about the 
process. This is an exciting time, but can also be a time of high emotions and tensions for 
parents, players, and coaches.  JRG offers two teams at each grade level, but because the 
numbers of students interested in participating are usually high, we must use a tryout system. 
We hope to answer some of the questions you may have about this process. 
 
Should Tryouts be necessary, players must attend all tryout dates, and will be notified of any 
changes in practice times.  
 
All athletes will participate in the 1st day of tryouts.  After the 2​nd​ day, some cuts will be made. 
Final cuts will be made after the 3rd day of tryouts if necessary. 
  
Each practice session will last about 1 ½ hours.  We will keep a total of 30 players.  Once the 
teams have been decided the coaches will divide the players into 2 equal teams.  
  
Many factors will go into the decision on whether or not a player makes the teams. Our coaches 
do the best they can to fairly evaluate all the players. Coaches use the same rating system for 
all students, and we often bring in additional coaches from middle and high school to help us 
evaluate players. Some of the factors considered are:  
  
1.  The player’s fundamental skills  
2.  How the player functions as a teammate and leader.  
3.  The player’s attitude and effort.  
  
Students who do not make the team are encouraged to continue working on their skills and to 
tryout again next year..  Almost every year, we have students who make the team in grade 8 
who did not make the team in grade 7 because they continued to play and work on their skills. 
There are many ways to improve, such as playing in other organized leagues or by attending 
one of the many camps that are offered in our area.  
  
Feedback Available To Players Who Do Not Make The Team If a player wants to know what 
they could work on to better their chances next year we encourage them to ask the coaches. 
They can either approach the coach after practice or set up a time to meet with them the next 
day at school.  We encourage you to allow the athlete to have this discussion, as it is a great life 
skill. If you have questions about this process, please feel free to contact me.  
  
Respectfully,  
Mary Hammen  
Athletic Director/Physical Education Teacher  
(920) 423-4106  
 


